
 
 
Thank you for your prayers for our return to South Africa.  We arrived safe and sound and are getting back into the 
rhythm of ministry on the field.  We were so happy to see the good work done in our absence.  Sipho has proven 
to be a worthy servant of the Lord in leading the work while we were in the US.  As we begin working together to 
plan the opening of college and other outreach efforts, please remember us in prayer that we will follow the 
leading of the Lord in all areas of ministry. 

We are so grateful to those who gave towards the solar need.  God provided the finances, and the men are coming 
to begin the installation on the 20th of February.  We completed the digging of the well at the church and are 
awaiting the results of the water test.  When the men dug the well, they hid a void, and the boss thought there was 
no water there.  His drill operator said, “Let’s go just a little more!”  Thankfully, the boss agreed, and water came 
gushing up out of the well.  We were told there is so much water there that we will never run out!  Praise the Lord!  

We remember the old song “Things are Different now.”  The lyrics read, 

Things are different now,  Something happened to me When I gave my heart to Jesus.  
Things are different now-- I was changed, it must be,  When I gave my heart to Him. 
Things I loved before have passed away,  Things I love far more have come to stay. 

Things are different now,  Something happened to me When I gave my heart to Jesus. 
 

Our return has been different this time around.  We don’t have immediate family here to welcome us, nor family 
to share time and fellowship with.  Yet, the Lord provides comfort and encouragement.  There is work to do and 
so little time left to do it.  We look back on all the victories and continue to trust Him for the many more victories 
to come as we renew our love for the Lord and commitment to His call on our lives.  Thank you for your prayers 
and love toward us. We are so grateful to God for you all. 
 
In Christ, 

Chris and Lucinda Radebaugh 
12 February 2023 
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